
 

January 30, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2460 by House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2460 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2460 would be required to establish curriculum guidelines for a standardized firearm 

safety education program.  The bill states that the purpose of a district providing a firearm safety 

education program would be for promoting the safety and protection of students and emphasizing 

how students should respond when encountering a firearm. 

 

 According to the Department of Education, enactment of HB 2460 would require additional 

expenditures totaling $2,500, all from the State General Fund, for travel and per diem expenditures 

for its staff for meeting with school administrators for input on curriculum guidelines.  Any fiscal 

effect associated with HB 2460 is not reflected in The FY 2019 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Dale Dennis, Education 

 Chris Tymeson, Wildlife, Parks & Tourism  


